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Dear Parents and Carers

END OF TERM NEWS – MARCH 2018
This newsletter contains a lot of information which I hope you will find useful.

Summer uniform

After Easter if the weather is warm enough, children can wear summer uniform; the details of which are on our website. Please note that we do not allow open toed sandals for health and safety reasons. If the weather is hot, children are allowed to being named sunhats into school. Suncream should be applied before children come to school. 
Entrance and exits to school

Please can I give a polite reminder that the lower gate is not a point of entry for children or parents during the school run times. We do not want to encourage children to see this as a point of access unless with prior agreement with the school.  Thank you.

London Marathon

We are proud that our very own Mrs Middleton (and recent minor celebrity c/o Western Gazette) will be running this year’s London Marathon in aid of the Stroke Association.  As you know, Mrs Middleton suffered a stroke herself a few years ago and wants to raise awareness and funds to help support the charity. Come on Mrs Middleton – we will be rooting for you!!!! Well done to Mrs Middleton, Miss Redman and Mrs Lockwood who all ran the Yeovil half marathon on Sunday – great role models!
Change to the school day

Parents were consulted as to the proposed change to the timing of the  school day from September. There were no responses received and so the Governing body have agreed to make this change permanent from this coming September. School will therefore end at 3.20pm from the Autumn term.

Staffing changes

We wish Mrs Hemsley a very happy retirement along with husband Jay. Mrs Hemsley will be leaving the school on Thursday after 18 years with the school. Mrs Hemsley has done an outstanding job and we are very grateful for her contribution. Mrs Britton will take over the role and the office will be open from 8.45 – 4pm as normal in the summer term. 
Mrs Middleton has decided to step down from her Deputy and SENCO role from September. As now, she will be teaching for four days a week and leading the development of  English across the school. The fifth day will be covered by  another teacher.  We are very grateful for Mrs Middleton’s hard work in her leadership capacity – she has done an excellent job with the SEND provision in the school. 

Interviews for the  KS2 classteacher  were held and I am very pleased to announce that Mr Graham  Simpson has been appointed to be our new KS2 teacher from September. Mr Simpson is currently the Assistant Head of a small church school in Cornwall (also in a MAT) and has a wealth of experience teaching mixed age classes and of large and small schools. After an internal recruitment process, Mr Simpson has been successfully appointed to  the role of Deputy Head and SENCO. I think he will be an excellent addition to our hard working team.  The children will have a number of opportunities to get to know him as he will be coming up for transition days in the Summer term. 
It has not yet been decided which teachers will cover which classes for 2018-19. We will inform parents in due course. 

Interviews for our sports apprentice post were also held and Mr Nick Cherrett has been appointed into the role for 15 months. Mr Cherrett has experience working for the Gryphon Leisure Centre and is very excited to be part of the team here.  

SAST updates and school to school support

Some of you will know that in January 2018, I was asked by the North Dorset Teaching School Alliance  to give Headteacher support to Charlton Horethorne Primary School in Somerset for one day a week whilst their Headteacher was away from school. I am doing this in collaboration with another Dorset Headteacher. This is not a permanent change and funding received is coming back into St Mary’s. 

The SAST continues to strengthen and develop as our teachers work closer together with shared projects.  It is anticipated that more schools will join the Trust in the year ahead.

Snow closures

The school managed the snow closures as well as possible. Thank you to everyone for their support during this time. These decisions are never easy and we have to try and balance everyone’s best interests. 
Disco

Thank you to those children who attended our disco in aid of Sports Relief! You raised a whopping £164 – half of which will be donated to Sports Relief and half to the school. Thank you to Pete Blundon (ex parent) who gives the school his services for free. 

Stories by Fairylights

Unfortunately Stories by Fairlyights had to be cancelled due to the snow. The school will look to try and run this event again in the summer term if a date is available. 

Summer fete

Date for your diary… The PTA summer fete will this year be held on the afternoon on Friday 15th June from 3pm -5.30pm. 

Easter service 

Our Easter service will be held this Thursday at 2pm in St Mary’s Church. It is anticipated to last about 30-40 minutes and school will end after the service. 

As usual, school has been a very busy and productive place to be! We have had a wealth of activities taking place this term, from additional cricket coaching, NSPCC workshops  and guitar lessons for Year 4, to an  Oliver concert, a  trip to the Tutankhamun Exhibition, a trip to Noah’s Ark in Bristol  and so much more.  St Mary’s year ¾ team won the Sherborne area netball tournament and our team  came third in the area basketball tournament. 

I am very proud of our team here at St Mary’s. They all work incredibly hard to give the children worthwhile and interesting experiences. Thank you.

Thank you to the children and families - I wish you all a fantastic Easter break!
With kindest regards

Miss Emma Grunnill

Headteacher 

---------------------------------------

Dates for the Summer term:

16th April – Back to school

18th April – PTA meeting 3.30pm

22nd April – PTA Bugfest at St Mary’s

14th May – SATs week for Year 6

24th May – Carymore cluster schools’ trip for Year 3

25th May – Local Governing Board meeting 1.30pm

28th – 1st June – HALF TERM 

3rd – 6th June – Barton Hall residential for Year 6

13th June – Class photographs

14th June – Lesson House cluster schools’ trip for Year 4

15th June – PTA school fete 3-5.30pm

26th June – Gryphon induction day for Year 6

29th June – INSET day – no pupils please

3rd July – Year 6 leavers’ SAST event – TBA

13th July – Local Governing Board meeting 1.30pm 
24th July – Last day for pupils
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